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Dear Rob 
 
I write further to recent correspondence and discussions with Leaders and yourself 
regarding the retention of non-domestic rates in relation to the Swansea Bay City Region 
City Deal. 
 
This letter sets out an offer of an in-principle agreement to the original proposal which you 
put forward at the meeting with Leaders and the Secretary of State for Wales.  I intend to 
initiate arrangements to allow the region to retain 50% of the additional net yield in 
non-domestic rates generated by the 11 projects which are to be delivered by the Deal. 
 
Such an arrangement, of course, will rely upon a commitment from all four authorities to 
provide the information needed to enable my officials to assess the impact of the changes 
and to implement them.   
 
Taking this forward will also involve each authority engaging in subsequent discussions with 
my officials in line with the principles set out in my letter of 10 August.  Any change to the 
current arrangements for non-domestic rates will have significant wider implications for both 
local authorities and for the budgetary processes of the Welsh Government.  These 
implications need to be fully understood and managed.   
 
I need to be clear that my offer is predicated on the original proposal put to me by the four 
local authorities.  That means that all four authorities will need to meet the forecast 
borrowing costs and manage any risk of the retained share of the rates yield being lower 
than estimated.  Project business cases will still need to demonstrate that viable financial 
plans are in place for each project. 
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It is also the case that the changes needed to enable any share of the rates yield to be 
retained must be carried out within the relevant legal and financial governance 
requirements.  The advice provided to me suggests that this is not a simple matter.  The 
non-domestic rates system is complex and governed by a detailed statutory framework, 
consultative arrangements and public finance requirements.  Whilst we will, as always, 
make every effort to ensure the administrative procedures are as simple and effective as 
possible, we will all have to operate within the required standards.  I therefore ask that the 
four authorities work with my officials to ensure that the necessary changes are effected in 
line with these long-standing requirements.  
 
I am very pleased that our work together has led to the proposals set out in this letter.  I 
would be grateful for your confirmation that the four authorities wish to accept this offer and 
make the commitments outlined above so that we may move forward and focus our efforts 
on the delivery of the Deal. 
 
I am copying this letter to the four Leaders and the Secretary of State for Wales. 
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